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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, August 4, 2015
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

It’s what you learn after you know it all that counts. John Wooden
Attendance
Voting Members Present: Lynette Judd, Natalie Montross, Lisa Crabbs, Roger Netsch, Jovanka Westbrook, Bonnie Forsyth & Mindie Bentcik
Voting Members Absent:  Tonya King, Colleen Reisener, Bobbie Jo Sheridan & Brooke Nott
Public Present: Joe Burke, Sarah Hohanshelt, Carolyn Steckelberg, Deb Schrader, Erin Bowers, Chad Hargin, Veronica McVay, Joe McQuerry, Terri Miller, Evy Tews & Mark Chappelle
Approval of Agenda 

Roger moved, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 6-0.
Approval of Minutes (May 4th)
Bonnie moved, seconded by Roger. Motion carried 6-0.
New Business 
1. CPPC Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 

a. Conference 
The conference was held Thursday, May 14th. We received a lot of positive feedback.
b. Provider Meetings

Sarah is still attending each of the three provider meetings on a monthly basis. She will keep the group posted as she and Roger discuss moving the Warren County Family Care Team meeting to the WeLift/CPPC offices.


c. Family Team Meetings

We have not received any new Community Based Family Team Meeting (CBFTM) referrals since Family Team Meetings (DHS) transitioned to a statewide program. We do not have any additional funding, so as of right now, we are only able to complete 12 meetings per year.
d. Website
The website is business as usual. Sarah worked to change the formatting a bit to make it more user friendly over the last month. Weekly updates are still being sent out and the Events Calendar is maintained on a daily basis.
e. Al’s Pals

Sarah will begin scheduling Al’s Pals visits for the fall this month. We will have 15 schools/centers totaling 49 classrooms utilizing this curriculum through DCAT/CPPC. Sarah will email Wingspan to find out more information on the in-home child care providers training and curriculum.
f. Miscellaneous
The group discussed the new consensus scoring process. Voting members noted that they liked the new process and felt it was worthwhile. They also noted that the current DCAT application needs to be refined to include the five DCAT goals. Joe noted that Keith Wunder (state expert that helped in this process) was very impressed with our first attempt at consensus scoring. Joe has also been approached about working with other DCAT areas to develop a similar process.


g. Upcoming

Other upcoming events (which are also open to the public) Sarah plans to attend are: the Statewide CPPC meeting (11/4/15) & the Regional CPPC meeting (9/8/15). Immersion 201 will be held 11/3/15. This is a great training for new voting members! 

The CPPC Year End Evaluation is due August 15th, but was turned in yesterday.
Sarah will be on vacation August 10th-14th.

Sarah is participating in a committee regarding CBFTMs across the state.

Sarah is participating in a committee to plan the Statewide and Regional CPPC Meetings in FY16.

Sarah was asked to participate in a statewide committee by Service Area Manager, Mike McInroy. This will be for much of August (17th-28th).
2. Discussion: Mindie Bencik, Potential Voting Member
We have one open position in Warren County and one in Madison County. Parent Partner, Mindie Bentcik has submitted an application to be considered as a voting member representing Madison County. Bonnie made a motion to accept Mindie’s application to serve as a voting member representing Madison County. Jovanka seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

3. Updates From Group
Roger: WeLIFT has received a grant with the focus of serving single moms 30 years of age or under. For women in this focus group, it will mean evaluating their economic, childcare, transportation, and educational needs with the assistance of a certified job developer. Once individually assessed, coaching will be provided to make their employment dreams come true. Classes are provided, free of charge, at WeLIFT and will include computer basics, interview skills, resume and cover letter preparation. Once employed, individuals will be coached through the first few weeks and months as needed. Connections to other community resources and educational institutions will be critical for support of this focus group. 

WeLIFT is interested in establishing a presence in Marion and Madison counties. Initially, we are looking at having a staff person available one day a week- probably either a Monday or Friday- in both Knoxville and Winterset. To do that, we need two things: money and an office space. If steering committee members can help with either, please let Roger Netsch, WeLIFT Executive Director, know. Email him at rsgnetsch@gmail.com.
Jennifer: The Crisis Center is hosting a Volunteer Recruitment Fair on Saturday August 8th from 11-3 at Ottumwa's Central Park. There will be various local organizations there to speak about fun volunteering opportunities. Also, food vendors will be on site as well. Come and learn about ways to volunteer for great organizations.
Veronica: 1st Five has seen fewer referrals this summer. She has received just 7 in Warren County. She is hopeful that referrals will pick back up when school starts. She also closed 9 cases in Warren County in the last month. The August Warren County 1st Five Coalition meeting will be August 12th with I-Smile presenting. Information on the meeting can be found at www.cppconline1.com.
Erin: Erin is the new Problem Gambling Specialist for EFR, replacing Katie Bee. As she is new to the position, she has been attending meetings to network. 

Deb: The 4R Kids board funds Toddlerfest in Madison and Warren Counties each year. This year Toddlerfest will be held April 2nd in Madison County at Winterset Middle School and in Warren County on April 9th in Carlisle.  Deb also distributed statistics she compiled from a survey handed out at the Tri County Conference.
Mindie: Building a Better Future training will be held to begin orientation for new Parent Partners on August 26-28. Parent Partners will be hosting individuals from 7 different states that hope to start a Parent Partner Program in their state. They will be learning from our Iowa Parent Partners and modeling the program after them!

Lynette: CRISP will soon be hosting another round of Parent Cafés all over Madison County.  CRISP is expecting to distribute about 200 backpacks this year through their School Supplies 4 Kids event. 

Joe: One of the DCAT mini grants was awarded to Wildwood Hills Ranch to provide their horse therapy program to families (it has previously been provided to individuals). This grant was to serve all three of our counties (Madison, Marion and Warren). Joe will be working with the ranch to develop a one page informational sheet on the program. It will detail how to make referrals as well. Sarah will distribute the information to this group once she receives it from Joe. 

Evy: She is fairly new to Crisis Intervention Services (CIS) which offers sexual assault services for survivors. They are able to utilize their women and children shelter and other temporary housing (such as hotels) for victims in need of safe housing. CIS typically refers domestic violence cases to Crisis Center. 
Motion to adjourn at 1:40pm made by Mindie, seconded by Lynette. Motion carried 7-0.
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